
TO: Senator Pamela Beidle, Chair
Senator Katherine Klausmeier, Vice Chair
Finance Committee Members

FROM: Maryland Legislative Latino Caucus
DATE: 2/14/24
RE: SB388 - Prescription Drug Affordability Board - Authority for
Upper Payment Limits and Funding

The MLLC supports SB388 - Prescription Drug Affordability Board - Authority for Upper
Payment Limits and Funding, 2024

The MLLC is a bipartisan group of Senators and Delegates committed to supporting legislation that
improves the lives of Latinos throughout our state. The MLLC is a crucial voice in the development of
public policy that uplifts the Latino community and benefits the state of Maryland. Thank you for
allowing us the opportunity to express our support of SB388.

According to the 2023 Prescription Drug Affordability Board report, prescription drug prices are
rising at a national level, often quicker than the rate of inflation.1 A 2022 survey revealed that, on
average, 49 percent of Maryland adults felt worried about the cost of prescription drugs, though
the percentage increased to 62 percent for adults earning less than $50,000 a year.2 When looking
at the Latino community, the survey showed that 16 percent of adults cut pills in half or skipped
a dose, and 15 percent did not fill a prescription.3 Nationwide, according to a report by the US
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, 9.7 percent of Latinos did not take prescribed
medication due to the cost.4 In addition, Latino adults ages 65 and over have difficulty affording
prescription drugs at rates 1.5 to 2 times higher than White adults.5

SB388 will require the Prescription Drug Affordability Board, in consultation with the
Stakeholder Council, to determine whether to establish a process or setting upper payment limits
for all purchases and payor reimbursements of prescription drug products if affordability
challenges might arise. The upper payment limits will be in accordance with Article – Health –
General § 21–2C–14(A). When making a determination, the Board will consider, if available,
contract and budget data that shows the savings to the state or local governments as a result of
the upper payment limits.

For these reasons, the Maryland Legislative Latino Caucus respectfully requests a favorable report on
SB388.

5 Inflation Reduction Act Research Series— Projected Impacts for Latino Medicare Enrollees
4 Latino Adults More Likely Than Others to Skip Medication Due to Cost
3 Ibid.
2 Maryland Residents Worried about High Drug Costs; Support a Range of Government Solutions
1 Md. Board Hopes to Identify First Round of Prescription Drugs for Price Evaluations in 2024

https://aspe.hhs.gov/sites/default/files/documents/16e547d08800eec5a5c46ed39de63321/ASPE-Demographic-Factsheet-Latino-Medicare-Enrollees.pdf
https://salud-america.org/latino-adults-more-likely-than-others-to-skip-medication-due-to-cost/
https://www.healthcarevaluehub.org/advocate-resources/publications/maryland-residents-worried-about-high-drug-costs-support-range-government-solutions
https://www.marylandmatters.org/2023/11/28/md-board-hopes-to-identify-first-round-of-prescription-drugs-for-price-evaluations-in-2024/

